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Officers
President	 Mack H. Guest, III
Vice President	 David Dukes
Secretary-Treasurer	 Mark Hodge

Executive Committee	  
CLASS OF 2019	 Tony Cushenberry 
	 Robert Honeycutt 
	 Steve Greer 
	 Keith Harris 
	 Bill Saye
	 Burt Jones

CLASS OF 2020	 John Jennings
	 Willie McClendon
	 David Weeks
	 Skip James
	 Kevin Brown

CLASS OF 2021	 Ed Allen 
	 Jack Davis 
	 Tim Morrison 
	 Chris Hammond
	 Mac McWhorter
	 Ty Frix

CLASS OF 2022	 Dick Conn
	 James Brown
	 Terry Osbolt
	 Brandon Tolbert
	 Knox Culpepper

	
Ex-Officio Members	 Vince Dooley
	 Greg McGarity

August 10, 2019 
Board Meeting

Lettermen’s Club

September 7, 2019
Lettermen’s Tailgate & Reunion

Dedication of Dooley Field
UGA vs. Murray State
Oconee Hill Cemetery

April 15, 2020**tentative date
Board Meeting

UGA Lettermen’s Club

April 16, 2020**tentative date
31st Annual Vince Dooley Open

Lettermen’s Reception
Athens Country Club

April 17, 2020**tentative date
31st Annual Hartman-Dukes Classic

Athens Country Club

April 18, 2020**tentative date
Wally’s Boys Breakfast

Athens Country Club

Alumni Flag Football Game
G-Day Game

Sanford Stadium

Dear Lettermen,

The 30th Annual Vince Dooley Open, the 30th Annual Hartman-Dukes 
Classic, and the Thursday night reception this year was most successful 
under co-chair, David Dukes who will take over as the golf chairman for 
the 31st Annual golf tournaments. The Lettermen’s Reunion game this 
fall will be on September 7, 2019 which is the UGA vs. Murray State 
game as well as the dedication of the Vince Dooley Field at Sanford 
Stadium and halftime recognition for our reunion teams. More details to 
come to all on the celebration of Dooley Field.

The 2019 football season will have our first visit to Sanford Stadium 
from Notre Dame and the Fighting Irish and the return of Texas A&M (1st 
visit since 1980). We look forward to seeing all of you on September 7, 
2019. Enjoy the summer with your families and we will see you this fall 
as we march back to New Orleans for our third National Championship.

				    Sincerely,

				    Mack H. Guest, III
				    President

Letter from the President

Important Dates
to Remember

Volume XLVIII  •  The official newsletter of the University of Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club
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Alumni Flag Football Game
The 12th Annual Alumni Flag Football Game was held on Saturday, April 
20, 2019 before the G-Day game at Sanford Stadium.  Thank you to all 
who braved the cold and rainy weather to come out and play between the 
hedges. We also want to thank our two terrific coaches- Todd Wheeler 
and Paul Messer for both coming back a second year!!    

Photos courtesy of UGA Sports Communications
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Alumni Flag Football Game
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30th Annual Vince Dooley Open
April 18, 2019 • Athens Country Club

Scores- Senior Division
Low Gross
1st 	 Paul Messer	
2nd 	 Spike Jones

Low Net
1st	 Jim Hickey
2nd	 Todd Wade

Scores- Open Division
Low Gross
1st	 David Dukes
2nd	 Drew Butler

Low Net
1st	 Peter Anderson
2nd	 John Lastinger

Special Winners

Closest to the Pin
#5	 Ray Donaldson
#8	 David Dukes	
#12	 Chris Davis
#17	 Paul Messer

Long Drive
#4	 Drew Butler
#16	 Horace King

The 31st Annual Vince Dooley Open and Hartman-Dukes 
Classic will be held on April 16, 2020* and April 17, 2020*. 
Hotel reservations can be made at the Holiday Inn in Athens. 
Please call (706) 549-4433 and ask for the “LET/UGA 
Football” group code to obtain the special rates and to be 
sure your reservation gets in the assigned 
block of rooms. Athens Country Club 
will be our host for the tournaments.

*Dates are tentative

31st Annual
Vince Dooley Open and 
Hartman-Dukes Classic
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30th Annual Hartman-Dukes Classic
April 19, 2019  •  Athens Country Club

For the first time in 30 years, the Hartman-Dukes Classic was cancelled due to rain.  In spite 
of the cancellation, all players still had a great morning enjoying breakfast, a Bloody Mary bar, 
virtual golf, a raffle, and lunch.  

Virtual Close-Up Winners

1. Glenn Townsend

2. Horace King

3. Chris Shaw

4. Paul Messer

5. John Lastinger

6. Jim Hickey

7. Charlie Whittemore

8. Trav Paine

9. Lee Jackson

10. Dave Allison

11. Josh Lee

12. Spike Jones

13. Drew Butler

14. Chris Davis

15. Lou Perno

16. Andrew Kardian

17. John Smith

18. Ed Milam
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2019
Georgia

Football Schedule

August 31	 Vanderbilt	 Nashville, TN
September 7	 Murray State	 Athens, GA 
September 14	 Arkansas State	 Athens, GA 
September 21	 Notre Dame	 Athens, GA 
October 5	 Tennessee	 Knoxville, TN
October 12	 South Carolina	 Athens, GA  
October 19	 Kentucky	 Athens, GA 
November 2	 Florida	 Jacksonville, FL
November 9	 Missouri	 Athens, GA  
November 16	 Auburn	 Auburn, AL 
November 23	 Texas A&M	 Athens, GA
November 30	 Georgia Tech	 Atlanta, GA 

Lettermen Reunion
All lettermen will be honored during the UGA vs. 
Murray State football game on September 7, 2019. 
Instructions on where to meet and stand once your 
team is called will be provided at the Lettermen’s 
Tailgate registration table at Oconee Hill Cemetery 
that morning. There will be a special recognition for 
the class reunion teams of 10, 20, 25, 30, 40, 50, 60, 
and 70 years.  

10 years ago 2009
Independence Bowl Champions

(8-5) Coach: Mark Richt
Captains: Joe Cox, Michael Moore, Jeff Owens, 

Rennie Curran, Prince Miller

20 years ago 1999
Outback Bowl Champions
(8-4) Coach: Jim Donnan

Captains: Quincy Carter, Steve Herndon, Orantes 
Grant, Richard Seymour

25 years ago 1994
(6-4-1) Coach: Ray Goff

Captains: Eric Zeier, Hason Graham, Will 
Muschamp, Travis Jones, Drew David

30 years ago 1989
Peach Bowl Participants
(6-6) Coach: Ray Goff

Captains: Ben Smith, Rodney Hampton, Bill 
Goldberg

40 years ago 1979
(6-5) Coach: Vince Dooley

Captains: Gordon Terry, Ray Donaldson, Pat Collins

50 years ago 1969
Sun Bowl Participants

(5-5-1) Coach: Vince Dooley
Captains: Steve Greer, Lee Daniel 

60 years ago 1959
SEC Champions

Orange Bowl Champions
(10-1) Coach: Wallace Butts

Captain: Don Soberdash

70 years ago 1949
(4-6-1) Coach: Wallace Butts

Captain: Porter Payne

Greater Savannah 
Hall of Fame

Congratulations to Josh Mallard (1998-2001) and Louis 
Freedman (1976-78) on their recent induction into the 
Greater Savannah Hall of Fame which took place on 
May 6, 2019.

Louis Freedman & Mark Slonaker
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Dooley Field
Congratulations to Coach Dooley on the naming of Dooley Field at 

Sanford Stadium. We can’t wait to celebrate with you on September 7, 2019. 
Thank you for everything that you have done for the 

University of Georgia. You are truly a legend!

Regents approve ‘Dooley Field’
From the Athens Banner Herald
by Lee Shearer 

May 14, 2019

When football announcers tell us where the University of 
Georgia’s football team is playing in its Sept. 7 home opener, 
they’ll be saying “Dooley Field at Sanford Stadium.”

The state Board of Regents made it official Tuesday.

In a vote with no suspense, the board gave its formal approval 
to naming the field in honor of former UGA football coach and 
athletic director Vince Dooley.

“I’m pleased that the board approved it,” said UGA President 
Jere Morehead, who attended the meeting with UGA Vice 
President for Government Relations Toby Carr.

Under University System of Georgia policy, the naming of 
“exterior” features such as buildings and playing fields on 
public college campuses must be approved by the Board of 
Regents, the governor-appointed body that oversees the state’s 
public colleges and universities. Interior namings, such as 
classrooms, can be approved at the college level.

For years, various UGA alumni, Bulldog supporters and others 
have asked why the stadium or field couldn’t be named for the 
university’s winningest football coach and longtime athletic 
director.

Now 86, Dooley was a young man of 31 when he was hired 

to coach UGA’s floundering football team in 1964. Dooley 
immediately revived the program with SEC championships 
in 1966 and ’68, the first of six he would win in 25 years 
as the UGA head coach, along with Georgia’s only national 
championship in 1980.

Dooley stepped down as coach after his final team finished 9-3 
with a 34-27 win over Michigan State in the 1989 Gator Bowl.

His coaching record was 201-77-10, at that time that was more 
wins than any other coach in SEC history except Bear Bryant.

Dooley became athletic director and continued in that role 
until he stepped down in 2004 after years of friction between 
Dooley and then-UGA President Michael Adams.

As athletic director, Dooley’s teams won 23 national 
championships and 78 SEC championships, according to 
UGA’s May 2 announcement that it would ask the Regents to 
approve naming the football field for Dooley.

Women’s teams won the majority of those championships. 
After new federal laws mandated that universities offer equal 
athletic opportunities to women, athletic director Dooley 
backed a women’s NCAA competition program that for years 
was consistently ranked as one of the top five in the nation.

Dooley also maintained the UGA Athletic Association’s 
standing as one of the most financially sustainable college 
athletic programs while overseeing expensive but profitable 
expansions of Sanford Stadium.

The stadium is named for Steadman Sanford, who was 
president (then called “chancellor”) of the university in 1929, 
when the stadium was first built atop a little river valley at 
what was then the edge of the university campus.

With an official seating capacity of 92,746, Sanford Stadium is 
among the 10 largest on-campus stadiums in the NCAA, and 
one of the largest 15 in the world.

Since his retirement from UGA Dooley has made marks in 
other fields; he’s well-known in the gardening community and 
the most recent of his numerous books is based on the Civil 
War correspondence of an Athens soldier in the Confederate 
army and his wife.

UGA plans to dedicate Dooley Field on Sept. 7 at Georgia’s first 
home football game of 2019 against Murray State University.

Photo courtesy of georgiadogs.com
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Wally’s Boys
On Saturday, April 20th, the Wally’s Boys came together for breakfast and fellowship before the G-Day game at the Athens 
Country Club. Over 200 lettermen, family members, and special guests were in attendance to enjoy this special morning. Bill Saye 
(1953-55) received a special award from Coach Smart and the University of Georgia Athletic Association recognizing him for 
all he does for the Wally’s Boys including organizing the breakfast and leading the group on a daily basis. Congratulations Bill!

Send a Memorial
You can send a memorial gift to the Georgia Football 
Lettermen’s Club in memory or in honor of a loved one. 
This is a special way to honor those people who you loved.  
Gifts can be sent to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, 
GA 30606. For more information, please contact Sally at 
sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com. Thank you to 
those people who have taken part in this opportunity.

Daniel Dooley in memory of Andy Johnson
Daniel Dooley in memory of John Donaldson
Daniel Dooley in memory of Kendall Keith
Don Leebern in memory of Tommy Paris

Mack Guest in memory of Bill Cloer 
Mack Guest in memory of Lewis Shropshire

Jim & Becky Baker in memory of Robert Kemp
Jim & Becky Baker in memory of Barry Collier

Mack Guest in memory of Susan McClendon
Mack Guest in memory of Gene Sutherland 

Mack Guest in memory of Dale Williams 
Mack Guest in memory of Thomas Swinford

Jim & Becky Baker in memory of Dale Williams 
Jim & Becky Baker in memory of Susan McClendon 
Jim & Becky Baker in memory of Helen Saunders

Georgia Sports Hall of Fame
Congratulations to Ben Zambiasi (1974-77) who 
was inducted into the Georgia Sports Hall of Fame 
on February 23, 2019 in Macon, GA.
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Featured Lettermen
BRAD REGISTER  •  1997-98-99

Brad recently completed a questionnaire for us and shared 
about his life, memories, and thoughts about UGA and the 
Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club. Thanks Brad!!! 

u	TELL US ABOUT YOU AND YOUR FAMILY.
	 I am an Orthopedic Surgeon and partner at Athens 

Orthopedic Clinic. We have been here for 9 years and I 
specialize in Sports Medicine and Arthroscopic Surgery 
of the shoulder, hip, and knee. I am married to Jennifer 
Register, who is originally from Gaithersburg, Maryland. 
Jennifer attended Penn State and is an attorney. She also 
teaches spin and barre classes and is the President-Elect 
of the Junior League. Jennifer is an excellent mom to our 
three children, Quinn (7), Chloe (5), and Clay (1).

u	TELL US ABOUT YOUR COMMUNITY 
INVOLVEMENT AND HOBBIES. 

	 I travel to Haiti annually to perform Orthopedic Surgery 
with Bethlehem Ministry. I am also helping to lead the 
partnership between AOC and Playsafe, which places 
athletic trainers in local high schools without a budget for 
an ATC. Thirdly, I am involved with Downtown Academy, 
which is an outstanding school providing an opportunity to 
inner city Athens kids. In my spare time, I enjoy walking 

the dog, coaching my daughter’s softball teams, and 
hanging out on Lake Oconee. 

u	WHAT ARE SOME OF YOUR FONDEST 
MEMORIES OR SPECIAL MOMENTS FROM 
YOUR DAYS AT UGA? 

	 I’ll always cherish the camaraderie developed during my 4 
years at UGA. It’s difficult to experience that later in life. 
The games that stand out to me the most are the 1997 win 
over Florida and the comeback win over Drew Brees and 
Purdue in the 2000 Outback Bowl. 

	
u	DO YOU HAVE ANY GOALS THAT YOU 

WISH THE LETTERMEN’S CLUB WOULD 
ACCOMPLISH IN THE FUTURE? 

	 I don’t know if this is possible, but I would love the 
Lettermen’s Club to open up some parking spaces down 
the hill in the Oconee cemetery to allow younger lettermen 
a chance to park there.  Also, the Lettermen’s Club in the 
stadium should be revamped in my opinion.  I don’t want to 
offend anyone here, but I have some Georgia Tech friends 
who describe the Lettermen’s Club at Tech, and it sounds 
like most of the past Tech lettermen congregate in their 
club during home games for food, drinks, and fellowship.  
We should have a similar experience.  I realize that our 
letterman’s club was taken over by the recruiting staff a 
few years ago, but now that the West End Zone is up and 
running, it’s a perfect time to revamp the Letterman’s Club 
Room at Sanford Stadium and make it the envy of our peers 
at other schools.

u	PLEASE FEEL FREE TO SHARE ANY 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION. 

	 I’m thankful to be a part of this very special group. It takes 
a special (and somewhat crazy) type of person to play 
football at this level. I’ll always cherish the relationships 
I’ve developed and continue to maintain with thanks in 
large part to the Lettermen’s Club for allowing us to stay 
in touch. Go Dawgs!

Pro Football
Hall of Fame

Congratulations to Champ 
Bailey who will be inducted 
into the Pro Football Hall of 
Fame in August as a member 
of the Class of 2019.

Hole-In-Ones
Congratulations to Dicky Clark who made a 
rare accomplishment on December 
13, 2018.  He made two Hole-In-
Ones in the same round of golf 
at Jennings Mill Country Club 
in Athens, GA.  
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South Carolina Hall of Fame
Congratulations to Coach Steve Greer on his induction into the South Carolina 
Hall of Fame. The event took place on April 23, 2019 in Greenville, SC.  The below 
article is from the South Carolina Hall of Fame. 
Born in Greer, SC, Steve 
attended Greer High School and 
was a 2x winner (1963, 1964) 
of the South Carolina Class AA 
Lineman of the Year. He was 
named to the Shrine Bowl (1964) 

& North-South All-Star (1965) football games, where he was 
named Most Valuable Lineman in both games. In 1964, he was 
named a Parade High School All-American. From there Steve 
accepted a scholarship to the University of Georgia, where he 
was a three-year starter. Steve played in three bowl games, 
including the 1968 Sugar Bowl as SEC Champions. In 1969, 
he was named first team All-SEC, an All-American, won the 
Atlanta Touchdown Club award for Most Valuable Lineman 
in the SEC, and was named permanent team captain of the 
Georgia Bulldogs. Greer played in two post-season college all-
star games (Lions American Bowl/Hula Bowl) before playing 
in the CFL with the Toronto Argonauts.  After his CFL career 
Greer came back to Georgia as a grad assistant (1971) and then 

became an assistant coach at Auburn University (1972-1978) 
before returning as an assistant coach for UGA.  In total, Steve 
Greer, dedicated more than 35 years with the Bulldogs as a 
Player, Assistant Coach (1979-1993), and Director of Football 
Operations (1994-2009). Steve was among the 1980 Georgia 
National Championship 
football team as Defensive 
Ends Coach & Recruiting 
Coordinator. He is known 
as the primary recruiter for 
legendary Bulldog running 
back Herschel Walker. He 
retired from UGA in 2009 
and in 2014 he was inducted 
into the UGA Circle of 
Honor. Steve now resides 
in Athens, GA with his wife 
Susan of 50 years.

Congratulations to Tyger Vollrath who qualified for a spot 
for the US Slalom Team in Men’s Kayak at the 2019 Pan 
American Championships in Tres Coroas, Brazil in April. 
He will now have the opportunity to compete at the Pan 
American Games in Lima, Peru in July before preparing 
for the US Olympic Trials (his 6th) in April, 2020.
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NAME

ADDRESS

PHONE

EMAIL

Make checks payable to: The Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club

Enclosed is my gift of:

o  $1,000

o  $500

o  $250

o  $100

o  $50

o  other: __________

2019 Annual Campaign
THE GEORGIA FOOTBALL LETTERMEN’S CLUB

1070 Lake Wellbrook Dr. • Athens, GA 30606 

#

Flashback 1975
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2010:	Charles White is currently in the L.L.M. in Taxation 
program at Chapman University Fowler School of Law.   He 
was sworn in as a member of the South Carolina Bar on May 
23, 2016.  
	 Email Address: chawhite@chapman.edu

1997:	Karen Straub Stanton earned her PhD this May in 
Higher Education Administration from Auburn University. 
	 Email Address: strauks@auburn.edu

1995:	Brad Staton and his wife, Lindsey, are proud to 
announce that their son, Beau Staton, has been awarded a full 
academic scholarship to the University of Alabama where he 
will study Chemical  Engineering. Beau is a National Merit 
Award Semi-Finalist and is graduating with honors from Boone 
High School in Orlando, FL. (UGA finished a close second as 
his final choice--in the end; a full-ride was too difficult to pass 
up.) They are very proud of Beau and are excited for him to 
pursue his passion.
	 Email Address: bstaton@fpco.org

1986:	Jim Lewis and his wife, Rita, are blessed to announce the 
birth of their grandson, Wyatt Maxwell Lewis, who was born 
on January 11, 2019 in Athens, GA to their son, William, and 
Krysten Lewis. Both Will and Krysten are proud “bulldawgs” 
working for the University and excited to introduce their son 
to the Bulldawg Nation!
	 Email Address: jedgarlew@gmail.com

1983:	Jody Tanner’s daughter, Ivey, graduated from Terry 
College of Business at UGA on May 10, 2019 and accepted a 
position with Full Picture, a public relations firm in New York 
City.
	 Email Address: jodytanner5@yahoo.com

1982:	Jud Guest and his wife, Paula, are pleased to announce 
the birth of their first grandson, Jack Alan Varnadore who was 
born on December 28, 2018. Jack weighed 8 lbs 6oz. and was 
22 inches long. Proud parents are their daughter, Meredith, and 
her husband, Derek Varnadore.
	 Email Address: jguest@ladtrucklines.com

1980:	Jeff Harper’s daughter, Chelsea Harper, got engaged to 
Ryan McCafferty and plans on getting married in February 
2020. His son, Cullen Harper, has been accepted to Augusta 
Medical School to begin his internship in Oral Maxillofacial 
Surgery in June 2019. They now have three grandkids and are 
hoping for more.  
	 Email Address:  Jeff@capitalcitystucco.com

1979:	Gordon Terry’s youngest grandson, Brooks Terry, 
turned 1 in February and oldest grandson, Tripp Terry, turns 
6 in June.  Brooks’ parents, Matt & Audry along with Tripp’s 

parents Patrick and Christie, all live in Jacksonville and look 
forward to watching the Dawgs play in Athens.  
	 Email Address: gterry@med-link.com

1978:	Bill Cole and his wife, Susan, are proud to announce 
the birth of their first grandchild, Harper Elizabeth Cole.  She 
was born on March 22, 2019 to their son, Tyler and his wife, 
Lindsay.  
	 Email Address: bill@divefortlauderdale.com

1978:	Sylvester Elkins’ daughter, Precious Elkins White, and 
Evan White will be relocated to Houston, Texas on June 1, 
2019. Evan will be completing his four year residency at the 
Houston Medical Center. Sylvia Elkins is engaged to Vincent 
Carter, and they will be married in Mexico in June of 2020.
	 Email Address: sylvester.elkins@gscs.org	

1977:	David McDonald was honored as a Smith County High 
School Football Legend this past February.
	 Email Address: toothdok@bellsouth.net

1976:	Will Legg’s daughter, Martha L. Miller, has been 
appointed to lead the newly formed Securities and Exchange 
Commission division; Small Business Capital Formation. 
	 Email Address: wlegg57@gmail.com

1971:	John Jennings and his wife, Beverly, became 
grandparents on November 11, 2018 to grandson, Leo.
	 Email Address:  jbjennings71@gmail.com

1964:	Fred Barber is excited to announce that he is officially 
retired!! He has proudly held the title as the only UGA 
Football Letterman to be a pharmacist for the past 50 years. 
Barber’s Pharmacy in Blackshear, Georgia has always been the 
local’s favorite for catching up on the Bulldogs and Monday 
morning quarterbacking. So, it was no surprise when he sold 
his pharmacy to a Valdosta University football standout and 
captain, Travis Harrison and UGA’s Stetson Bennett, father of 
UGA quarter back Stetson Bennett, IV. The new owners are 
carrying the Bulldog Spirit to the next generation.  Fred will 
be honored in June by the The Georgia Pharmacy Association 
for his 50 years of outstanding service. 
	 Email address: julieb@accessatc.net

Lettermen News

Gainesville High 
Athletic Hall of Fame

Congratulation to Cris Carpenter (1985-86) who was 
inducted into the first class of the Gainesville High 
Athletic Hall of Fame on April 20, 2019.
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Lost Lettermen!  The following lettermen do not have a current address with us.  If you have any information of their 
whereabouts, please contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com or mail information to 1070 Lake Wellbrook 
Drive, Athens, GA 30606.  Thanks for your help!

Abb Ansley
Herman Bell
Terreal Michael Bierria
Ramarcus Brown
Charles Carswell
Quincy Carter
Tyler Catalina
Brian Cleveland
Anthony W. Clincy
Antonio Cochran
Vance Ervin Cuff
West Davis
Keith D. Drayton
Robert K. Elsberry
Reuben Faloughi
Jason O. Ferguson
Peter Ford
Jake Ganus
Cleveland Edward Gary
Brad Gilbert
Logan Gray
Robert Greene
Michael Hall
David Hargett
Gerald Wayne Hearin
Terry James Henderson
Amarlo Herrera

Albert H. Hollis
Robert Allen Hope
Bertrand Franklin Jackson
Willie K. Jackson
David L. Jenkins
Jerry R. Jerman
Tavarres King
Ben Lee Lane
Emarlo Stanza Leroy
Josh Paul Lowell
Miles Jon Luckie
Larry L. Mann
Kareem E. Marshall
Prince R. Miller
Tony James Milton
Emmett Mitchell
Jesse Murray
Roy Thomas Nix, Jr.
Andrew Owensby
Kevin Louis Perez
Suquorey Pitts
Jimmy Poulos
Kojara L. Ranson
Amber Tamara Reedy
Antonio Render
Patrick John Rinard
Julius Tyrone Robertson

Jonathon Rumph
Will Sanchez
Kenneth Sims
Robert Singleton
Kirby Lanier Stewart
Ricky Styles
Michael Renai Taylor
Nathaniel Taylor
Lemonte Donzell Tellis
Ralph Cecil Thompson
Odell Thurman
Regan Torbert
Gregory Tremble
Kiante Jamont Tripp
Michael Arthur Wallace
Thomas Michael Wallace
Damon Ward

James Edward Warner
Andre Bernard Washington
Evan J. Wells
Gregory Steven Williams
Henry Williams
Michael W. Willis 
Duane Reagan Wilson
Larry David Wolfe
Billy J. Worrell
Jarius J. Wynn

In Memoriam
Let us not forget the recent deaths

of our lettermen.
These men loved the game of football

and all that it had to offer.

Matthew Arthur
Bill Cloer

Barry Collier
Lee Montgomery

Tommy Paris
Dale Williams

k k

Jimmy Payne Hardship Fund
The Jimmy Payne Football Lettermen’s Hardship 
Fund has been established by the Georgia Football 
Lettermen’s Club for the purpose of providing 
financial assistance to needy football lettermen 
who find themselves under hardship conditions.  
For an application, please visit our website –  
www.ugalettermensclub.com. 

Celebrating with Ernest Ponder at his daughter’s 
wedding.
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First Name:

Middle Name:

Last Name:

Physical Address:

City:                              State:          Zip:

Home phone:

Mobile phone:

E-mail:

Preferred Method of Contact (please choose one)

q Mail        q Phone        q E-mail

Year(s) Lettered at UGA:

Total Number of Plots Requested:

Plot Numbers:
(listed on landscape plan at www.bulldoghaven.org)

Number of Plots Requested:

                         x $3,000 =                        (total)

Mail Checks and Correspondence to:
Bulldog Haven

c/o Mack H. Guest, III
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606

info@bulldoghaven.org

Letterman Information

	 As UGA football lettermen, we take immense 
pride in the University of Georgia and its traditions.  To 
continue the University’s exceptional heritage, the UGA 
Football Lettermen’s Club has started a new tradition 

among those for who UGA 
has been more than an alma 
mater, but a way of life.
	 Bulldog Haven is a 
designated section of 
the historic Oconee Hill 
Cemetery that is open 
exclusively to UGA 
football lettermen, their 
spouses and families.  
Located adjacent to 
Sanford Stadium, Bulldog 
Haven offers a unique 
resting place in the 
heart of the University 
of Georgia campus.  
This is Athens’ only 
cemetery designated 
to honor and celebrate 
the lives of UGA 
football lettermen.  We 
invite you to consider 
supporting Bulldog 

Haven by deciding 
now to invest in a plot for yourself and your loved 

ones.
	 Bulldog Haven is a non-profit venture that will 
support the maintenance and restoration of historic 
Oconee Hill Cemetery.  In addition to the noteworthy 
University of Georgia personalities interred there, Oconee 
Hill Cemetery is also the resting place of many important 
figures in Georgia’s history.
	 Private tours of Bulldog Haven are available by 
calling General Manager Don Smith at (706) 543-6262.

www.bulldoghaven.org



Huddle Sponsor / 
Advertising Packages

Advertising packages are available for the Lettermen 
Huddle Magazine. This is a great opportunity to promote 
your company to all of your fellow lettermen.  Listed 
below are the packages that are available.  Please contact 
Sally at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com for 
questions. Send us your ad and make your check payable 
to the Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club and mail to 
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606.  

Top Dawg: $500
Full page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Between the Hedges: $250
1/2 page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Silver Britches: $125
1/4 page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Dawg Pound: $35
Business Card in the Dawg Pound

•	 The Dawg Pound is a special section of the Huddle 
solely devoted to business cards. Everyone needs to 
take advantage of this. 

•	 Discounts will be given on multiple Huddle editions 
for full, ½ and ¼ page.  No discounts on the Dawg 
Pound.

•	 You are responsible for designing your own ad.

•	 You don’t have to be a letterman to advertise.

The Dawg Pound
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College Football  Hall of Fame
Congratulations to Matt Stinchcomb who was 
inducted into the College Football Hall of Fame in 
December 2018.

Just a couple 
of lettermen 
hanging out 
at the Rock of 
Gibraltar!Macon Sports Hall of Fame

Congratulations to George Foster (1999-02) on 
his induction into the Macon Sports Hall of Fame 
on May 7, 2019.

Scott & Marianne 
Woerner

Tim & Leigh Morrison



Lettermen, What’s Your News?
Change in address?  Promotion?  Transfer?  Family News?  We want to publish your news in THE HUDDLE.  Just fill 
out the following form and submit to Sally Haugabook, 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606 or email her at 
sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com.  Letters and suggestions for THE HUDDLE are also welcome. CALLING 
ALL LETTERMEN! Send THE HUDDLE your current e-mail address.  You and all of your teammates will be able to keep 
in touch!

Name   								        Degree and Class

Business Title

Business Address

Home Address

Email Address

My news is
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THE FOOTBALL LETTERMEN’S CLUB
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive
Athens, GA 30606
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LETTERMEN CONTACT INFORMATION
MOVING? CHANGE IN JOBS?? NEW EMAIL ADDRESS??? Please be sure to 
contact Sally Haugabook at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com with any change 
in your contact information.  It is important for us to have the current mailing address 
for you. Also, if Sally does not have your email address, please send it to her. She 
periodically sends out emails concerning lettermen, tailgating, golf tournaments, and 
shirt sales. Thanks for your help!


